
 
 

   
 
 
In recognition of the efforts by former UNB President Dr. William Brydone Jack to 
improve the quality of surveying in New Brunswick, the following note has been placed 
as a plaque near the meridian pillar. 

 

“ I N  1 8 7 4 ,  T H I S  S T O N E  P I L L A R  W A S  P L A C E D  B Y  

P R O F .  W I L L I A M  B R Y D O N E  J A C K  

O N  T H E  M E R I D I A N  T H R O U G H  T H E  O B S E R V A T O R Y  

T O  E N A B L E  H I S  C A L I B R A T I O N  O F  L A N D  S U R V E Y O R S ’  

C O M P A S S E S  I N  A N  E F F O R T  T O  I M P R O V E  T H E  S U R V E Y S  

O F  L A N D  I N  N E W  B R U N S W I C K ”  

 
As part of the celebration of its 50th anniversary of incorporation, the Association of 
New Brunswick Land Surveyors collaborated with the Department of Geodesy & 
Geomatics Engineering at UNB to refurbish the immediate vicinity of the pillar and to 
place the plaque. 
 
A commemoration of the first use of the pillar in 1875 will be held: 
 

at the pillar [8.82ch South of the Transit Room of the Brydone Jack Observatory] 
immediately south of UNB’s Aitken Residence 

 
on Thursday, 2005 02 17, at 15h00 AST 

 
You are cordially invited to attend. 
 
 
 

For more information, ANBLS office:  458-8266 
A few details on the meridian pillar can be seen in minutes of the first Board of 
Examiners meeting, posted on the Historical Site section at www.anbls.nb.ca 


